Town of Goshen Select Board Meeting Minutes of Meeting July 26, 2021

Present: Dianne Craig, Steven Smith, Derek Tremblay, Kevin Bevilacqua, Chief Andersen Deborah Fife, Bruce Nadeau, Bursey, Alan Cindy Rouillard.

The meeting came to order at 6:31 pm

- Recited the Pledge of Allegiance
- Steve made a motion to accept the June 12th Minutes Dianne 2nd the motion. All in favor.
- The check reports were reviewed and signed.
- Alicea updated the Select Board on Broadband.
- Chief Andersen addressed, a public comment that was posted on the town of Goshen's Facebook page accusing the Chief of stealing. Ed stated information has been sent to the State Police and County Attorney. Chief Andersen read text messages from the person and a post that was posted on Facebook. Ed stated the County Attorney wanted the post to remain on the Town's Facebook page but now the post could be deleted. Chief Andersen wanted this matter to be on record for the public, he has nothing to hide.

A noise issue was discussed. Alicea read the noise ordinance to the Select Board.

- Deborah from Tippicaone Campground stated the some of the people do not agree with how the accessing company is accessing their campers. The Select Board reviewed some of the assessments. The Select Board did not sign off on the abatements that the accessing company abated. Cindy gave MS Fife a copy of the names of campers that were abated. Dianne stated she wants to set up a meeting with the accessing company and the Department of Revenue. Dianne made a motion Steve 2nd the motion to table the discussion on taxing campers. All in favor.
- Kevin updated the Board on the Transfer Station and Highway Department
 - 1. Kevin asked if the town is getting a credit card. The treasurer is researching different options.
 - 2. Kevin hired new person for the transfer station. The new price list was handed out at the transfer station.
 - 3. Lempster Coach Road Class VI has 200 more yards of road to fix.
 - 4. Josh Stevens from K. A. Stevens says he is going to push the Lempster Coach Bridge out further. Josh is going to call with a date.
 - 5. Vicki Davis from Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Regional is going work on a grant to change the culvert at the bottom of Mountain Road The road will need a bigger culvert. Landvest is getting ready to log and will be using Mountain Road. Dianne asked if Kevin if walks the road before the loggers start to make sure the loggers do not dig it up. Kevin stated he does walk the road.

- 6. Kevin stated he wants to Sell the 2001 Mack for \$10,000
- 7. Merrigans bridge needs to be replaced it is on a class VI Road, and is a fire lane.
- The library is doing a hunted house and want to use the town hall. Also, they asked the Select Board if they want to be involved. The date is October 23rd.

Dianne made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:11 p.m., Steve2nd the motion. All in favor.

